My Name is Carl O'Donnell from district 19 and I'm writing in opposition to HB636/SB646.
The new law encompasses all minors under 18 with no exception for hunter safety qualified
minors imposing strict punishments on adults if minors "could" gain access to firearms. Current
law already regulates the access of firearms to minors and new clauses that use "could qualifiers
are virtually unenforceable. When I was 16 I "could" and actively did make use of power tools
and lock picking, things that could give me access into a gun safe. Having been raised with good
sense I didn't use this to get unsupervised access to firearms. Please give this bill an unfavorable
review.

carlcarlodonnell@gmail.com



